Rose Creek Elementary School Community Council Meeting Minutes

MINUTES APPROVED ELECTRONICALLY ON February 14, 2017

[bookmark: _GoBack]Date: Wednesday, January 11, 2017
Time: 1:15
Location: Rose Creek Elementary Faculty Room

1. New chair Andrea Lefgren opened the meeting, and welcomed all. 

2. The minutes from the last meeting were previously approved by electronic vote.  The copy of the minutes were signed by those in attendance at this meeting.  

3. Steve Conger presented the committee options for this year's World's Finest Chocolate Fundraiser.  The committee voted to do $2 boxes this year.  A subcommittee was created to plan and discuss prize options for the fundraiser. The fundraiser will take place from March 13, 2017 to March 24, 2017.  Funds from this fundraiser will go towards Chrome Books and the Leader in Me program.

4. The safe walking route plan was presented by Mrs. Bird, as well as plans to make travel to school safer.  The plan was reviewed and discussed.  Minor changes that were previously discussed will be made including flags to assist students crossing the entrance to the Riverton Hospital parking lot.

5. Safety during drop off and pick up was discussed.  The subcommittee on this topic presented what they discussed at their last meeting.  Areas of concern are: Arches Park Road, the entrance to Stampin' Up, the entrance to Riverton Hospital, and Rose Creek parking lots.  Videos will be forthcoming to educate drivers in these areas.  Main concerns are: students darting out into traffic instead of using crosswalks and sidewalks, cars parking in unsafe areas, and drivers not being alert and aware.  There are other concerns, but these are the major ones.

6. Land Trust Money was discussed.  We have money already set aside for the CMI classes being held at the school for the teachers.  There is an excess of funds in this category due to the CMI classes being partially funded by other sources.  Mrs. Bird asked if the committee would approve using some of the extra money to fund extended PLC meetings for teachers.  The Professional Learning Communities have been working to successfully improve the strategies that the teachers have in education their students. Longer PLCs would allow teachers to delve more deeply into the topics they discuss and would help them develop better tools for teaching.  Andrea Lefgren proposed a vote that we amend the Land Trust Money Plan to say that this money can be used for CMI training and/or extended PLCs. Coleen Walton seconded the vote.  The voted committee unanimously in favor of this amendment.

7. The School Improvement Plan was reviewed and discussed.  It will focus on improving Language Arts and studying Chronic Absentism.

8. Leader in Me- the cost of the program is increasing.  Funds will come from the school budget, the SCC, and the PTA.

9. The success of the CMI (Comprehensive Math Instruction) class was discussed.  We are looking into replicating this success with Language Arts.

10. The meeting was adjourned.  


Attendance						Visitors
Andrea Lefgren						Linda Kruger
Tami Bird						Steve Conger
Hilary Stewart										
Charlotte Hansen    					
Susan Carlsen
Jennifer Ramsey
Coleen Walton
Suzanne Stokes
Karen Spencer

